
RESPECTFUL RESPONSIBLE LEARNERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Principal: Mrs M Crelley                      Issue No: 15  Term: 3                    Monday 21st September, 2020 
 

 

 
HSC 2020: COVID safe expectations of students 
 
Please find attached the latest update for HSC procedures in keeping with health guidelines to best keep students safe during 
this time. Students have received a hard copy of this document and had a copy sent to their school email account. 
 
Please note: 
Screening for students with symptoms  
• Students must not attend the exam if they are unwell  
• Students will be asked upon arrival if they have any flu-like symptoms or if they should be in self-isolation under direction by 
NSW Health  
• Students displaying flu-like symptoms or who advise they are unwell will be asked to leave the school and arrange to have a 
COVID-19 test  
• Students with a clinical history/known illness that may appear like COVID-19 symptoms should be planning now and speak to 
their doctor/GP. The GP can provide written assurance – e.g. symptom the student presents on a normal basis.  
 
Flu-like symptoms  
Flu-like symptoms include fever, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath, loss of taste, and loss of smell. Additional information 
about COVID-19 symptoms can be found on the NSW Health website https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-
19/Pages/frequently-asked-questions.aspx#1-4. Students who are displaying even mild flu-like symptoms they should leave 
immediately and not return until they have a negative COVID-19 test and are symptom-free. 
 
HSC students will have their COVID test results fast tracked. Confirmation of the test (usually a text message) is to be used with 
an Illness or Misadventure form lodged at the school. 
 
Schools have to identify an alternate examination centre in the event the school needs to close for a thorough cleaning if a 
positive COVID case is confirmed effecting school operations. Our alternate venue is: The Roxy Theatre. Unless told otherwise, 
students will always attend all examinations at Leeton High School. Communications to students during the HSC examination 
period will be through their school email account in the event of a change of examination venue. 
Students will receive a timetable with alternate examination venue information on it. 
 
Best wishes to all our Year 12 students for their upcoming Higher School Certificate Examinations. 
 
Year 12 Farewell Assembly 
 
New school guidelines released on 11th September now provide for the conducting of graduation celebrations onsite which 
include parents/carers. Please access the following link to view the new guidelines https://education.nsw.gov.au/inside-the-
department/covid-19/school-staff#%3Cspan7. 
 
Year 12 graduations are momentous occasions for students, parents and carers and school staff. We look forward to 
acknowledging this very special occasion for our Year 12 students on Thursday 12th November (the day after HSC examinations 
conclude) with a Farewell Assembly. An invitation will be sent to parents/carers to confirm details in the near future.  
To maintain appropriate safety and hygiene standards when allowing parents/carers onsite, the following applies: 
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 All attendees including students and staff should be well and free of any flu-like symptoms. Please do not attend if you 
are unwell and are exhibiting COVID like symptoms. 

 Numbers of external visitors attending are limited to ensure compliance with the 4 square metre rule within the COVID-
19 Safe Plan. Therefore, parents/carers only are able to attend. 

 Visitors are to sign the External Visitors form. This form is attached to this newsletter. Parents/carers are requested to 
bring this form to the Farewell Assembly. 

 People are to remain seated as much as possible to minimise mingling of non-household groups. 

 External visitors are not allowed to access areas outside of the MPC and should leave promptly at the conclusion of the 
event.  

 
Leeton High School Leaders Induction Assembly 
 
On the 11th September our new school leaders for 2020/2021 were inducted into their new roles. Such moments are certainly 
mixed with emotion as we farewelled our 2019/2020 leadership team with this last official ceremony where the outgoing 
leaders presented our new leaders with badges and blazers for the School Captains and Vice-Captains. Again, a sincere thank 
you to our outgoing leadership for their steadfast efforts over what has been a really challenging year to date. Best wishes to 
Bree McKellar and Reece Grundy our former School Captains, Amelie Sachs and Zachary Sharp our former Vice-Captains and 
Michael Wang, Cooper Holmes, Jesse Horsfield and Barkat Ali for superbly undertaking their roles. These young people will 
certainly make a positive impact and be exemplary role-models in any environment. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 11 Yearly Examinations 
 
Yearly Examinations for Year 11 will conclude on Tuesday. Just a reminder that if a student is unwell or experiences a 
misadventure which prevents them from attending school on the day of the scheduled examination then please contact the 
school immediately. Information regarding illness and misadventure can be found in the 2020 Assessment Policy and Procedures 
Handbook for Year 11 students. Study tips and additional support materials can be found at: 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/hsc-central/hsc-student-hub/hsc/exam-tips  
 
R U OK? Day 
 
Last Thursday, our dynamic Student Representative Council (SRC) hosted a free BBQ for students to promote R U OK? Day 2020. 
R U OK? Day is an opportunity to remind ourselves to make a connection with the people around us and start a conversation 
with those who may be struggling. 
 
No-one is expected to be an expert – just a good friend and listener. 
 
These four steps could change someone’s life: 

1. Ask R U Okay? 
2. Listen 
3. Encourage Action 
4. Check-In 

 
The SRC did an amazing job in following hygiene protocols when cooking and serving the hungry hoards. Awesome effort 
team!!! 
 
Positive Behaviour for Learning Update 
 
Our PBL lessons over the last two weeks of term are focussed on the positives which can have a huge impact on someone’s life– 
showing empathy and random acts of kindness. These themes are explored through discussion and activities.  
As of last Friday, our students have been acknowledged 19,757 times by staff for demonstrating our values of being respectful, 
responsible, learners. It certainly is an impressive total of acknowledgements highlighting how fantastic our students are. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/hsc-central/hsc-student-hub/hsc/exam-tips
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Our Week 9 PBL prize winners are listed below. Well done to these people for demonstrating our values of being respectful, 
responsible, learners and to all Leeton High Students who model this behaviour consistently.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I would also like to offer a huge thank you to three students who went above and beyond delivering on our PBL values last week.  
Neive Davies (Year 8), Caydan Hillier (Year 7) and Brody Wallace (Year 7) assisted a member of our community until an 
ambulance arrived during their walk home from school. Their quick thinking, responsible actions and kindness really made a 
difference. These three students received a ‘Big Blue’ Award for Outstanding Citizenship at our Monday assembly this week. 
Thank you Neive, Caydan and Brody! 
 
Leeton High School 2021-2024 School Plan Community Consultation Survey 
 
2020 is the final year of our current School Plan. Our focus over the last three years has been driven by our three Strategic 
Directions: Excellence in Learning, Excellence in Teaching and Excellence in Leading. We are seeking your feedback to help us 
evaluate what we’ve done, how well we’ve done it and what we need to do next to achieve the goals of our Strategic Directions. 
As a school we are currently working through a situational analysis to provide key information and evidence to evaluate our 
progress over the last three years and to provide clarity on what should be the focus areas of our new School Improvement Plan. 
Your feedback is an important part of this information gathering process. The link to our LHS 2021-2024 School Plan Community 
Consultation Survey is found on our school facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/LeetonHS/photos/a.706147972764745/3290189301027253/?type=3  
If you haven’t already please complete this short survey by 25th September. Your feedback is important to us. 
 
COVID Symptoms Update 
 
To keep, our community safe, students (and staff) are required to produce a negative COVID test result and display no 
symptoms before returning to school. COVID test results can be emailed to the school’s email account: leetton-
h.school@det.nsw.edu.au . In keeping with the updated school guidelines released recently, students displaying flu like 
symptoms will be sent home.  
 
Leeton High School recognises and values the importance of communication between 
home and school.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call the school 
on 69532122.  Keep yourself updated on the latest news and events at Leeton High 
School via the School Website http://www.leeton-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/ or our 
Facebook page - https://www.facebook.com/LeetonHS  
 
As this is the last week of Term 3, I would like to wish all students, their families and 
our staff a restful and safe break. School resumes Monday 12th October for all 
students and staff. It will be a Week A timetable. HSC Examinations commence 
Tuesday 20th October. 
 
 

 
Mrs Meagan Crelley 
Principal 

 

 
Year 

Sportspower Voucher Brad’s Voucher Canteen Voucher 
Fuel Voucher Year11/12 

7 Maddison Weir Kate O’Brien Jack Skewes 

8 Blake Eisenhut Farhad Hussaini Molly Shelton 

9 Molly Gilmour Sabrina Maimone Zac Irons 

10 Sophie Mannall Johnathon Sherlock Jack Cross 

11 Matthew Ryan Cooper Craker Katie Richards 

12 Reece Grundy Mikayla Boots Barkat Ali 

https://www.facebook.com/LeetonHS/photos/a.706147972764745/3290189301027253/?type=3
mailto:leetton-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:leetton-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.leeton-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LeetonHS


RESPECTFUL RESPONSIBLE LEARNERS 

 



RESPECTFUL RESPONSIBLE LEARNERS 

 



RESPECTFUL RESPONSIBLE LEARNERS 

 



RESPECTFUL RESPONSIBLE LEARNERS 

 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
 
On Friday 16th October (Week 1, Term 4) we will be holding our annual Athletics Carnival. It will be a modified program of 
events. More information will be going out to students this week.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following students on achieving awards: 

 
BRONZE AWARD:  Daneeka Fejsa-Sexton, Holley Krause, Connor Holden, Daniel Bridges, Connor Smith, Ava 

Gerlinger, Lana Simcoe, Jaxon Johnson, Elyssia Kruger, (Year 7), Makiya Martin, Chrispin Bradshaw, Noumea Kember, 
Neve Richardson (Year 8). 
 

SILVER AWARD: Neve Richardson (Year 8). 

 
 

PAYMENTS TO SCHOOL 
 

The school is now accepting cash payments but eftpos or 
POP would be the preferred payments if possible. 

 
Eftpos is available at the front office or POP payments can 

be made through our school website (leeton-
h.schools.nsw.gov.au then go to the “Make a Payment” tab 

at the top of the page) 

REFUNDS FOR YEAR 7 & 9 

EXCURSION  
 

Students were provided with refund forms for 

these activities last term.  

Forms still outstanding have been re-issued. 

Please return these to the Front Office by the end of  

Term 3 (25th September) so the refunds can be 

processed. Thank you 
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UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

Courses 

White Card – 23rd September 2020 
 

************************ 

WIN Program 
 
We were again able to meet up with some of our students in their place of employment. 
Students are doing really well and enjoying every day of their work experience.  
 
A reminder, WIN students please ensure you return your work journals each week to Mrs 
Palmer for signing off.  Enjoy your last week of work experience. 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With Mrs Goring & Mrs Palmer 

 

 

Leeton High School Careers 10/11 
WORK 

EXPERIENCE 
TERM 4 

                 

REMY PAGES WIN work experience at AQUNA Murray Cod Farm in Bilbul. 
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EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES 
 
Apprentice Welder Griffith (2 positions) 
Apprentice Fitter and Turner Griffith 
Apprentice Fitter and Turner Leeton 
For more information call Frank Valenzizi at GetSet Leeton on 69538727 or go to their 
website www.getset.org.au 

 

Collier and Miller 2020 Apprenticeship Opportunities 
 Welding 

 Fitter and machining 

 Sheet Metal 

Collier and Miller and happy to take students for work experience in Term 4 2020. 
 
Contact: Leslee at Collier and Miller on 6969 4500 for more information. 
 

Goldenfields Water Apprenticeships 
 
Apprentice Electrician 
Goldenfields Water is seeking an enthusiastic, committed and responsible person to 
undertake a four-year Electrical Apprenticeship within our Electrical Team. The successful 
applicant will have a demonstrated interest, knowledge and experience in electrical 
installations, computers and radio systems, and experience and understanding of operating 
and maintaining hand and power tools. 
For more information, please phone Matthew Bett on 02 6977 3200. 
 
Apprentice Fitter/Machinist 
Goldenfields Water is seeking an enthusiastic, committed and responsible person to 
undertake a four-year Fitter Machinist Apprenticeship within our Mechanical Team. The 
successful applicant will have a demonstrated interest, knowledge and experience in areas 
of mechanical, machining and metal fabrication, and experience and understanding of 
operating and maintaining hand and power tools. 
For more information, please phone Shane Baldry on 0429 772 245. 
Applications close Monday 5 October 2020 at 5.00pm. 
Go to the following website for more information. 
http://www.gwcc.nsw.gov.au/About-us/Vacancies 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.gwcc.nsw.gov.au/About-us/Vacancies?fbclid=IwAR3DAHzAcUdzjjOuiVwETPNegGgg7Wp9PLNdkes55gJq6nfWKOahUHo7uZ8
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
 Thur 17th Sept - Tue 22nd Sept – Year 11 Prelim Exams Mon 12th Oct – Staff & Students return for Term 4 
 Tue 22nd Sept - P&C Meeting Fri 16th Oct – Athletics Carnival  
 Fri 25th Sept – last day of Term 3 
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